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Training Services at LCiL
The aim of LCiL’s training service is to support disabled people, people with long-term conditions and older people, to develop the skills and knowledge to live more independent lives.
We offer a variety of learning opportunities which are accessible and where the participant is supported. This covers things like: 
· Learn and develop a range of skills to enable people to achieving their goals, whether in education, volunteering or employment (see our Access to Work on page 2 and Living and Work Choice course on page 5).
· Gain information and practical skills with regards to becoming a Personal Assistant (PA) employer (see page 4).

· Develop skills in independent living – like our introduction health and food safety course (see page 3).
· Find out more about Self-Directed Support (SDS). 
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There is a strong emphasis on issues surrounding Independent Living and in particular being a PA employer as these topics have been identified as being the most relevant to participants needs.

How is training provided?
Training takes place in a relaxed, friendly and supportive learning environment, and includes a mixture of information giving/sharing, discussion and practical group activities.

Who provides the training?
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Courses are delivered by experienced disabled trainers.  LCiL training is underpinned by the belief that disabled people, people with long term conditions and older people are best placed to offer support and advice to other people sharing the same experience, based on commonality of living life as a disabled person in a disabling society. This is recognised as peer support.

A shared experience of disability also enables them to cross the boundaries imposed by impairment specific training. This means that equality issues are addressed and the recipients of training are equipped to work in an inclusive and non-discriminatory manner.  See below for our upcoming training programme:
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Upcoming Training and Learning Opportunities with LCiL

Access to Work Information Sessions coming your way!
As part of our Access to Work (A2W) project, LCiL are holding four workshops for disabled people, and four information sessions for Employers and Support Organisations. Access to Work Officers will be contributing to the programme at each event!  This will be an exclusive opportunity to speak to them directly about your own situation and ask questions you have about the government scheme. 

All workshops will be taking place at: Norton Park in the Training Suite, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY, which is fully accessible. Parking is available at the centre as well as on-street parking. 

At these workshops:

Disabled people can find out what is Access to Work, and get up to date with all the changes that are happening within the service.
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Dates: 8th October Time: 1-3pm & 14th November Time: 5-7pm

Travel costs can be met on request 

[image: image17.emf]Employers/Support Organisations can find out how they can assist their employees to remain in their work when they find out they have been diagnosed with a long term condition.

Dates: 4th September Time: 1-3pm & 10th October Time: 1-3pm
All ages and all impairments are covered by A2W, so why not come and spend a couple of hours at a workshop or information session and see how we can help give you the information you need and help you to understand how A2W could help you!

For more information contact Amanda Beech on 0131 475 2350 or email her: Amanda.beech@lothiancil.org.uk
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Introductory to Health and Food Safety Course – LCiL and Greggs Bakery 
In June our training service teamed up with well-known bakery company Greggs to run a brand new course on healthier lifestyle choices and safe food information for disabled people in Midlothian. 

This course provides skills and information to give participants confidence and skills to choose healthy eating options and prepare food in a safe way.  Due to its popularity the course is being provided again for two dates in October and November for others who want to take part in the certificated course. Places are filling up fast – last time it was heavily oversubscribed so book your place today! 
[image: image19.png]



[image: image20.jpg]


Over the course of 3 hours the course will cover: 

· Bacteria and causes of food poising;

· Personal hygiene and hand washing

· Storage of food and kitchen safety

· Choosing the healthy option and more!
The course will run between 11.30am-3.00pm for one day on Wednesday 2nd of October & then on Friday 15th November at Greggs Bakery, 36 Dryden Road, Bilston Glen Industrial Estate, Midlothian, EH20. 

To book your place contact Amanda Beech on 0131 475 2350 or email: amanda.beech@lothaincil.org.uk or visit our website www.lothiancil.org.uk
Comments from participants of the last course: 

What would make it better the next time? the reply was 
“Nothing, it was amazing how it was!”
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Training for Personal Assistants (T4PAs)
LCiL is also running a series of two day training courses for Personal Assistants or those who are thinking about becoming Personal Assistants that is now ILA Scotland Accredited!

A limited number of FREE places are also available for those who cannot access Individual Learning Accounts.

The topics covered include:

· Disability and Equality - cultural representations of disabled people and barriers faced by disabled people

· Social Model of Disability –  and how to apply the principles in your PA role  

· Understanding the importance of appropriate language

· Exploring roles and relationships 

· Knowing the Relationship Boundaries

· Exploring potential dilemmas  

· Responding to Your Employer’s Needs

The next confirmed dates are: for the first time in West Lothian 17th & 18th September 2013 (West Lothian College) from 10.00am to 4.00pm (Lunch provided)
The next confirmed dates for LCiL to run the T4PA Course at Norton Park Centre, Edinburgh is: 31st October & 1st November from 10.00am to 4.00pm (Lunch provided)
Want to know more about the course or ILA Eligibility? Contact us on the details below
Essential Employer Skills Course (EES)
This 3 day course will help you gain a broad understanding of the essential responsibilities and roles required of a good PA employer.  

The topics covered include:

· Employer responsibilities

· Safe recruitment process

· Employer management skills

· Employer legislation requirements – health & safety and equal opportunities
· Support available to manage employer responsibilities
The course will run on 19th, 26th & 30th September 2013 at Norton Park. For an informal chat or to book a place, please contact us on 0131 475 2350.  
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Living and Work Choices Course (LWC)      

This 4 day course will give disabled people a broader perspective on their lives and potential opportunities and will: 
· Help you to make an informed choice about your future options. 

· Give you information about your rights

· Provide guidance, confidence and skills to make your choice work for you

· Offer you access to peer support

· Give you one to one support to transform ideas into actions at a pace that suits you 
The course will run on 14th, 16th, 21st & 22nd October 2013 at Norton Park.

Full details of this course can be found on our website at: www.lothiancil.org.uk
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To register your interest or for an informal chat to find out more about any of these training courses please contact LCiL on 0131 475 2350 or email our Training Team at: training@lothiancil.org.uk
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New faces at LCil – Our new Training Manager
Name: Elspeth Ferguson

What does your job involve: Working alongside Kelly (our project administrator) and the team of trainers, I organise our Essential Employer Skills and Independent and Living Work Choices courses.  I also provide follow up one to one support to help people develop personal action plans to transform their ideas into action.

Most important lesson learnt so far: Take each day as it comes, ask lots of questions and don’t worry if you don’t know everything after a fortnight!

If a film was made about your life which actress/actor would you like to play you: Well she is not an actress and a bit younger than me (!) but I love the paralympian Hannah Cockcroft, I think we are both a little bit quirky!
Email: Elspeth.ferguson@lothiancil.org.uk
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New faces at LCiL cont.
Name: Emma Wynack, SDS Development Officer
What does your job involve?: The main area of focus in my role is Children and Families and Mental Health. I will be finding out how the Self Directed Support Bill will work for children and families and mental health service users, so that LCiL can develop support, up to date information and resources for these groups. 

Most important lesson learnt so far?: Be open minded and willing, there is always something new to learn.

If a film was made about your life which actress/actor would you like to play you?: Grace Kelly, obviously there is no resemblance and she passed away in the 80s, but I am a big fan!

Email: emma.wynack@lothiancil.org.uk
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Who to call - Personal Impendence Payment forms and dealing with welfare reform 

If you are a disabled person, person living with a long term condition or older person living in Edinburgh, Midlothian or East Lothian, you can contact Grapevine, the specialist disability information and advice service. 

Based at the Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL), Grapevine offers a telephone helpline on 0131 475 2370 (available Mon-Thu 10am-4pm) and responds to online requests for information sent to the email address: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk
The service can assist disabled people living in the areas we cover to claim the new disability benefit Personal Independence Payment and assists with claim forms at LCiL offices in the Norton Park Centre, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh.  

Grapevine has over 21 years of experience in providing accessible information and advice to disabled people, people with long term conditions and older people.  

Now that many of the welfare reforms are taking affect, the service has been advising service users of the changes and how they may affect them, with a specific focus on disability benefits such as claiming PIP, the assessment process, what to expect at a face to face interview and making appeals.  

The service is based on the social model of disability and seeks to empower its service users to take up their rights and entitlements.  The service not only covers disability benefits, it includes other disability topics such as: community care support; accessibility and equality rights; housing and council tax; employment and education; blue badges and using public transport; equipment and adaptations; holidays and short breaks; funding and grants to pay for essential items or support, etc.  

Grapevine effectively signposts individuals onto appropriate services in their communities.  We also can refer people onto other LCiL services such as Independent Living Support and the Training Team to ensure people get support and advice based on their individual needs.  For example, setting up Direct Payments and a care package, requesting a review of their care needs or receiving training on becoming an employer of Personal Assistants. 

We also welcome opportunities to speak to groups of disabled people directly so if you are part of a group or work with people who are you can get in touch to discuss your requirements. 
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To contact the service please call 0131 475 2370 or email: grapevine@lothiancl.org.uk
 

Emma likes to ‘tell it like it is’ 
And here, she talks to us about her experience of speaking to a local group of human rights campaigners in Edinburgh in her role as an LCIL Champion.

Armed with the 14 rights of Independent Living I went along to speak to Edinburgh’s local Amnesty Group last month.  They are a group of people who share the same passion as me – promoting human rights. I spoke about my story of living as a disabled person in Edinburgh, the challenges I’ve faced and how I’ve overcome them. 

Back in the 1970s Ed Roberts and his fellow disabled students gave inspiration to disabled people across the globe to fight for their rights and overcome the barriers and limits that society presents many with. The Social Model of Disability has enabled me to say, ‘hang-on a minute, why should I be denied the opportunities to live a life as an equal citizen and, I don’t have to accept this shoddy treatment as a disabled person!’  

I could see the light bulb switch on for those at the Amnesty Group when I referred to my own personal experiences within the 14 Rights of Independent Living, for example even things that many people take for granted like going to the dentist.  Although going to the dentist is not something most people enjoy doing, when I required essential dental surgery a few years ago getting the treatment from a dentist with accessible premises and a hoist in order to get into the dental chair took weeks and I was in pain for longer than most people would accept.  

Thankfully I have a care and support package that is controlled and managed by me – the Personal Assistants who support me assist me with all aspects of daily living and help me maintain an independent life. 

 Ultimately it’s great that I can talk to others about my story and they can hopefully take inspiration from it and do something positive whether on an individual or group basis.  I’m really looking forward to taking part in other activities as an LCIL Champion which includes helping to design and deliver training on self-directed support to workers in local authorities.  It’s given me the opportunity to make a difference and tell it like it is (something that as those who know me know I do very well)!
Our team of Champions are eager to get out and about at events where they can tell people their own story and discuss the issues facing disabled people and people with long term conditions today.   They are keen to raise awareness and interact with people at events, big or small. If you would like to discuss having a Champion at your event please contact Debbie Bayne on 0131 475 2350 or email:  Debbie.bayne@lothiancil.org.uk


Where is Self-Directed Support at? 

Self Directed Support Scotland (SDSS) are working in partnership with the Providers & Personalisation Programme to produce user-friendly guidance on self-directed support. An advisory group has been meeting regularly since May and their discussions have been informing draft versions of the guide. 
It’s important that disabled people have the chance to feed into the guidance development and consultation activity is planned between now and the Christmas break. We will keep our members posted and those subscribed to our newsletter on how you can contribute your thoughts and opinions to the guide.  Keep checking out our website, alternatively if you want to leave your details you can email: Debbie.bayne@lothiancil.org.uk

Comments from the frontline – a round up of some of the latest views and news 

FOODBANKS – here expert Ewan Walker talks about foodbanks and the one he has set up in North West Edinburgh. 

“Recently, three celebrity chefs from the BBC’s “Great British Menu” programme were challenged to create a meal on a breadline budget. 

They failed. Spectacularly.

Yet, on a daily basis, people of all ages and abilities are doing something like this, and those who cannot are finding the open doors of a local food bank to be a welcome sight.


Edinburgh, as the capital of Scotland, prides itself on being a friendly and hospitable city. Yet, the Evening News reckoned that the average Edinburgh household will have lost £2170 by 2017 through the cuts in welfare payments; losses that cannot easily be absorbed by the average household pay packet.

In North West Edinburgh, since last November, our food bank has provided food packages for over a 1000 people. Each Emergency Food Box supplies enough food for 3 days – for a single person, a couple or for a family. 

The food has been donated – by the public mainly at supermarket collections – and is handed out through a referral system.  Those in need can be referred by their housing association; council agencies or specific places like The Advice Shop.  We have 2 distribution centres currently – at the Rannoch Centre (Drumbrae); Pilton Community Health Project – with one opening in South Queensferry soon.

We wish we were a ‘fly by night’ operation. We wish everyone could afford the meals suggested by the BBC’s team. Sadly, we are here to stay as is poverty – and so we are currently looking for a permanent warehouse to expand into.”
Food banks right across Scotland have reported a massive increase in demand.  This recent article from Third Force News examines whether Food Banks are being used to subsidise welfare funds http://www.thirdforcenews.org.uk/2013/08/are-food-banks-being-used-to-subsidise-welfare-funds/
A test of endurance? The Edinburgh Festival and fringe[image: image2.jpg]



So here we are, the Edinburgh Festival and fringe is over and once again much has been said about the accessibility, or lack thereof, for the event. 
Letters to papers and online blogs have been filled with experiences of the difficulties encountered by those trying to negotiate steeply sloping cobbled streets, closed accessible parking bays and lack of seating.  Despite a multimillion pound refurbishment, a show at the Assembly rooms proved inaudible for one member of the audience with a hearing impairment. 
Even Marcus Brigstock, a comedian performing at the Fringe this year, has been tweeting about his difficulties getting about during his temporary use of crutches. 

One LCiL member had this to say about her experience of attending a show: “Did I enjoy the show? Well it was great, but the enjoyment was much detracted from by the constant apologising and explaining to others when negotiating barriers and the pain, anxiety, stress and the effects of these on my daughter, all in all, proved to be a test of endurance”.  

Is the Social Model of Disability alive and well during the Edinburgh Festival? There have been many changes, but there is a long way to go before all the barriers are overcome for those wanting to enjoy all that is Edinburgh in August.
Paralympics – a year on has anything changed?

 A survey released by UK based disability charity Scope last week found the vast majority of disabled people in Britain feel there has been no improvement in attitudes towards them a year after the Paralympics and many feel stigmatised as “benefit scroungers”.  
Some 81 per cent said they had experienced no improvement in the attitudes shown towards them, while more than one in five of these said behaviour towards them had deteriorated since the Games. The full article can be read on the Scope website at: http://www.scope.org.uk/news/attitudes-survey
Indeed campaigners said a modest increase in participation in sport by the disabled following London 2012 was being offset by a wider crisis in the cost of living for those with disabilities amid the replacement of the Disability Living Allowance with the new payment Personal Independence Payment, will eventually see 600,000 disabled people lose the benefit across the UK.

A young LCiL member has written an essay on the issues surrounding whether the Paralympics presented a convenient smokescreen to the welfare reform cuts affecting over 8 million disabled people across the UK.  It can be read on our website at: www.lothiancil.org.uk or click to directly access the Word document here.

Scotrail is looking for opinions from disabled people on rail services - and you get a £20 Amazon voucher!
Scotrail are to hold an online discussion about access to rail services in Scotland on 19th September at 3pm and 6pm. The discussions will take place online, therefore respondents will need access to the internet. The groups are similar to a chat room where Scotrail will be posting questions for respondents to discuss.  The group discussions will last between an hour and an hour and a half depending on how much everyone has to say!  If you are interested please contact Donna at Inclusion Scotland on 0141 221 7589 and information@inclusionscotland.org

Carer’s Forum on Welfare Reform 
An opportunity to discuss debate and deliver ongoing issues relating to unpaid carers and persons with disabilities affected by the recent and ongoing "Welfare Reform Act" is taking place on 

Wednesday 18th September 2013, 2pm - 5pm at St John's Church in Edinburgh

There will be a question and answer session with a select panel to include MPs, MSPs and Edinburgh City Councilors. Advice and information stalls will be available from 1.45pm - 5.15pm. 
For further information contact Lorraine Allan on 07745 292860 or email: lorraine.allan@hotmail.co.uk.  Visit: www.facebook.com/CarersScotlandForum
Can the Independent Living movement and women’s movement do more to support and learn from one another?
Cuts and welfare reform frame campaigning and advocacy work of both communities at present and disabled women are amongst the very hardest hit. How can this be tackled within existing powers of the Scottish Government? 
This event will examine these issues and invite you to attend on Tuesday 24th September, 6pm-7.30pm.  Pam Duncan from Independent Living in Scotland & Disability rights activist, Hardest Hit Campaign will be key speaker at this event. 

Taking place at Kinning Park Complex, 40 Cornwall Street, Glasgow, G41 1AQ. To book please contact info@engender.org.uk or call 0131 558 9596
What to expect from your doctor: new guide 
The General Medical Council (GMC) recently launched a guide setting out what their patients should expect from doctors. The guide underlines the importance of dignity, mutual respect and partnership between patients and their doctor. It sets out the duties of the doctor including the need to be honest and open if things go wrong, and to make the care of patients their first concern. 
The standards apply to all doctors whether in a GP practice, hospital, independent clinic or community setting. The new guide is available to download from the GMC website at www.gmc-uk.org along with an easy read version and translations in different languages

Scottish Accessible Transport Alliance’s (SATA’s) AGM

SATA’s annual general meeting is coming up on 25th September 2013. It will take place at the Norton Park Conference Centre, Edinburgh, from 11.00 to 15.30. Lunch included.  To book a place contact Frances Simpson at: fjanes1@gmail.com or call SATA on 01241 855300
Road to Nowhere - This is the title of a survey report from Guide Dogs. The survey in 2012 found that of 470 blind and partially sighted people who responded, 89% had missed their stop on a bus because they didn't know where they were on a journey. Guide Dogs produced a leaflet Tips for Bus Drivers and copies can be obtained by emailing campaigns@guidedogs.org.uk. Or visit the website www.guidedogs.org.uk/talkingbuses. 
The Stroke Association new publication - Feeling Overwhelmed
This new publication helps people affected by stroke to understand the emotional impact of stroke on survivors, carers and their families. You can download a copy from their website at: http://www.stroke.org.uk/sites/default/files/files/Feeling%20Overwhelmed_Final_2_5mb.pdf
Alternatively to receive hard copies contact their UK helpline on: 0303 3033 100 

Advertisement from service user: 
Volunteer flatmate advert

A bright and sociable man, in his fifties, living a very independent life with Asperger Syndrome is looking for a volunteer flatmate.
This man lives alone in a large family home he shared with his mother, who recently passed away.  He works full time in a bank and would like some company around the house in the evenings and night time.  As such, he is looking to share his living space with either a volunteer flatmate or a volunteer couple.    The volunteer(s) should be sociable, caring, honest and good natured, open to going out occasionally and able to contribute to the general running of the house.  Ideally, the volunteer(s) will have experience of, or an understanding of Asperger Syndrome.  In return, the volunteer will live rent-free however would be required to contribute to bills and council tax.

If you interested in this opportunity or would like more information, please get in touch with Neil Hendry at Number 6, Autism Initiatives in the first instance; references will be required should you wish to apply.  It should be noted that Number 6’s role is only to facilitate the introductions of interested parties.

Contact: Neil Hendry (Neil.Hendry@aiscotland.org.uk)

0131 220 1075


Grapevine Information Service
The helpline is available Monday–Thursday, 10am-4pm on 0131 475 2370.  Minicom number is: 0131 475 2463. You can also email Grapevine with your enquiry to grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk if you prefer.

Appointments can be offered to disabled people living in Edinburgh, who require assistance on their Disability Living Allowance (DLA) and Attendance Allowance (AA) forms.

Check out the latest news on our website at: www.lothiancil.org.uk
Or write to Grapevine, LCiL, Norton Park, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY.
To contact the Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) please call our main switchboard number on 0131 475 2350 (available Mon-Fri, 10am-4pm or email: lothian@lothiancil.org.uk)

This publication is available on request in a range of alternative formats, including Large Print, [image: image3.png]


 Audio Tape [image: image4.png]


 and Braille. [image: image5.png]
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Amanda, LCiL’s Access to Work Project Officer at the project launch in June





The Gregg’s course participants with their certificates at the end of the training day





STOP PRESS COMING SOON! – LCiL have been working hard to provide you with a brand spanking new website – a one stop shop for all your independent living support needs, news and events.  It will be going live in the coming weeks.  We will keep you posted:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.lothiancil.org.uk" �www.lothiancil.org.uk� 








WITH THIS NEWSLETTER YOU WILL FIND INFORMAITON ON: Independent Living Fund (ILF) CONSULTATION DATE – 


2ND October 2013 Wednesday 2 October 2013.  


LCiL and Inclusion Scotland invite you to this event to gather your views to the consultation.  Taking place at the Norton Park Conference Centre in Edinburgh (see enclosed flyer and letter with more details).


To read the consultation document online visit our website at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.lothiancil.org.uk" �www.lothiancil.org.uk�
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Research participants wanted – impacts of the UK welfare reform 


The Scottish Government is funding a study to explore the impacts of the UK Government’s on-going and impending welfare reforms on those who are experiencing the realities of these reforms on their lives. It is being carried out by the Employment Research Institute, Edinburgh Napier University and the University of Stirling and led by Professor Ronald McQuaid.


The researchers are looking to recruit people who are potentially having their benefits changed, so that their views and stories can be fed into the Scottish debate on welfare changes.





As part of this research they will interview individuals who have direct experience of at least one of the following benefit changes; disability living allowance and employment support allowance, benefit cap, additional hours required for working tax credit, changes to lone parents obligations, and receipt of Universal Credit.





The study will be carried out over three years, starting in September 2013. This is so changes can be tracked over the time. Interviews would take place anywhere suited to the person and they would receive £10 per interview, to cover any expenses to do with them participating (e.g. travelling).





All researchers on this project are experienced in working with research of a sensitive nature and the research team has the highest commitment to carrying out ethical research which protects participants at all times.  To find out more about the study and contact them directly contact Dr Billie Lister on 0131 455 2348, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:b.lister@napier.ac.uk" �b.lister@napier.ac.uk� or visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.napier.ac.uk/eri" �http://www.napier.ac.uk/eri� 
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